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Southeast Alaska Fishermen’s Alliance

9369 North Douglas Highway

Juneau, AK  99801
Phone 907-586-6652  


Fax 907-523-1168  
        Website: http://www.seafa.org

E-mail: seafa@gci.net

May 13, 2008

Sue Salveson, Asst Regional Administrator

Sustainable Fisheries Division

Alaska Region, NMFS

Attn:  Ellen Sebastian

PO Box 21668,

Juneau, AK 99801

RE:  RIN 0648-AU14 - Amend Pacific Halibut subsistence regulations

     Southeast Alaska Fishermen’s Alliance (SEAFA) supports the NPFMC recommendation #1 for increasing gear restrictions in 2C – Sitka Sound and 3A- Chiniak Bay (& Kodiak road zone).  There has been testimony at the NPFMC on halibut issues from these local residents about the increasing difficulty of catching halibut and localized depletion.  We appreciate the clarification contained in this section that the allowable gear is what is being “set and retrieved” and having spare gear on board such as a box of hooks is not a violation.  
     The only additional consideration regarding subsistence halibut gear that we would like implemented is a length of time that gear may remain in the water unattended.  We have received reports from SEAFA members who have witnessed gear being set in Sitka Sound and left unattended for weeks at a time.  
     SEAFA has no comment on recommendation #2 to add the village of Naukati to the list of eligible subsistence halibut communities.

     SEAFA supports recommendation #3 to implement a possession limit of one days bag limit.  We agree that this will help enforcement efforts regarding subsistence halibut and address IPHC’s concerns about accounting.

     SEAFA strongly supports recommendation #4 that redefines a charter vessel.  Additionally, we support the clarification that a charter vessel with clients on board cannot set or retrieve gear and that it is illegal for charter clients to be given halibut caught on subsistence gear.  This section with the recommended clarifications will significantly help with enforcement’s ability to determine whether they are in violation or not. 
     SEAFA supports recommendation #5 revising the regulations regarding customary trade.  We believe that the recommendation is a good balance of meeting NPFMC original intent while tightening up the regulations to preventing abuse from occurring.
     SEAFA has no comment on recommendation #6 regarding special use permits.  Ceremonial permits are an important consideration for tribal’s customary and traditional use.
     SEAFA supports the changes being made in the format of the regulations with the use of tables where appropriate.
     Southeast Alaska Fishermen’s Alliance is a non-profit, membership based association representing our membership involved in the salmon, crab, shrimp and longline fisheries of Southeast Alaska.
Sincerely,

Kathryn L Hansen (email signature)

Kathy Hansen

Executive Director
